
Karachi, 15 June 2025 – Philippine Ambassador to Pakistan, H.E. Dr. Emmanuel                  
R. Fernandez, joined the Filipino community in Karachi in celebrating the 127th
Anniversary of the Proclamation of Philippine Independence at the Royal Rodale Hotel
on Sunday, 15 June 2025. Ambassador Fernandez was accompanied by his spouse, Madam
Alice Kalaw-Fernandez, and First Secretary and Consul Juan Paolo G. Alix. 

The celebration was spearheaded by the Philippine Honorary Consulate General in
Karachi under the leadership of Dr. Muhammad Imran Yousuf, Philippine Honorary
Consul General. The event brought together Filipinos from across Karachi and nearby
areas for a festive and meaningful gathering that celebrated national pride, cultural
heritage, and community solidarity.

The program featured a vibrant line-up of cultural performances, community
presentations, and traditional Filipino food, all contributing to a warm and lively
atmosphere. The event highlighted the creativity, energy, and unity of the Filipino
community in southern Pakistan.

In his remarks, Ambassador Fernandez underscored the significance of commemorating
Philippine independence and acknowledged the valuable role overseas Filipinos continue
to play in representing the Philippines abroad. He also reaffirmed the Embassy’s
commitment to ensuring the well-being and engagement of the Filipino community in
Karachi.
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